
Stakeholder Briefing – Issue 18 

Key Messages and links to 2nd September 2020 

  
Welcome to Health Education England’s weekly stakeholder bulletin. 
   
In this bulletin we will provide: 
  

• Weekly messages from the Chief Executive’s Office 

• Overview of HEE education and training news  

• An update from your regional office  
 
 
Weekly messages from Chief Executive, Professor Wendy Reid –  
 
This week’s message focuses on helping young people and clinical professionals to navigate 
their route through training throughout their careers, and ensuring they have a line of sight of 
what the pandemic recovery means to them. We are determined to make career paths for 
them all. Read Wendy’s messages here: 
 
Young people matter to us and we need to help them 
Don’t let data take humanity from your leadership 
 
 
We are supporting all professions to rapidly grow to meet the needs of patients by: 
 
Funding Boost for Clinical Placements – In August, Health Education England announced 
that £15m will be made available through its Clinical Placement Expansion Programme 
(CPEP) to increase clinical placements in the NHS and support growth in Nursing, Midwifery, 
Physiotherapy, Speech and Language Therapy and all the other Allied Health Professions.  
This represents a 50% increase in the funding previously pledged. 
 
The funding will be broken down as follows: 
 
• £8.2m towards an additional 7,000 nursing and midwifery clinical placements across all 

regions and 
 

• £5.8m towards an additional 3,800 allied health profession placements concentrating on 
the prioritised areas such as placement education facilitators with a further £1m of that 
investment focused on sustainable technologies. 
 

This additional investment has been targeted to support the welcome expansion across all 
health professions undergraduate programmes this September. 
 
The Department of Health and Social Care is also providing additional funding to support the 
lifting of the cap for medicine and dentistry courses. Read more here. 
 
New Development Opportunity for Community Pharmacists - New continuing 
professional development (CPD) for pharmacists, coordinated by Health Education England 
(HEE) with NHS England and NHS Improvement, will further embed community pharmacy in 
urgent care pathways and help improve the care of patients presenting with minor illness.  

https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/blogs/young-people-matter-us-we-need-help-them
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/blogs/don’t-let-data-take-humanity-your-leadership
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/news/funding-boost-clinical-placements-growth-teaching


 
A programme of workshops is being delivered to support community pharmacists in effective 
patient-facing consultations and clinical assessments for a range of common minor illnesses. 
 
The CPD is being delivered in partnership with the Royal Pharmaceutical Society (RPS), 
Royal College of General Practitioners (RCGP) and the Centre for Pharmacy Postgraduate 
Education (CPPE).  Workshops will be rolled out across England from September 2020. 
 
Funded by the Pharmacy Integration Fund, the workshops build on those provided since last 
October by CPPE to help pharmacists manage patients referred from General Practice and 
NHS 111 to the Community Pharmacist Consultation Service (CPCS). Read more here. 
 
   
We are ensuring core HEE work to support our NHS colleagues continues:  
 
New NHS Education Contract – share your views - From April 2021, Health Education 
England will be introducing a new NHS Education Contract to replace the varying contractual 
arrangements currently in place (including the Learning and Development Agreement with 
NHS service providers). 
 
We believe a single standard NHS education contract, to be used by all education providers  
and healthcare providers in all settings, will help achieve a nationally consistent approach to 
HEE contracting and funding for healthcare education and training.  
 
To help develop this new standard contract, HEE is seeking the advice of partners, 
especially those who use the Learning Development Agreement or may use the new NHS 
Education Contract in the future. This includes healthcare providers (both NHS and PIVO), 
education providers (Higher and Further Education), as well as Medical Schools, Dental 
Schools, ICSs, Training Hubs and any other body who may now or in the future receive 
funding from HEE for education and training.  
 
To do this, we have created a five-question national feedback survey to receive feedback 
and we are inviting all HEE stakeholders to review the draft contact and complete the 
survey. The draft contract and the survey can be accessed here: 
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/our-work/new-nhs-education-contract  
 
The survey will remain open until 20 September 2020. If you have questions about the 
survey or the wider project, please email commissioning@hee.nhs.uk 
 
Applications invited for new HEE fellowships to help NHS staff shape the digital 
healthcare revolution - Health Education England is pleased to invite candidates for 30 
new digital health fellowships aimed at helping clinical professionals build digital health 
expertise into their careers. 
  
Successful applicants will receive equivalent funding up to 40% of their salary to give them 
protected time to engage in digital initiatives.  
  
This second cohort of the Topol Programme for Digital Fellowships follows 
recommendations in the 2019 Topol Review to ensure that the NHS leads the world in using 
innovative technology to benefit patients. Recruitment for this round opens on September 1 
and runs until September 30.  
  
Successful applicants will be given time and support to design and deliver digital health 
projects and initiatives within their employing trusts. They will have access to a programme 
of workshops enabling them to lead digital health transformations for NHS staff and patients.  

https://www.hee.nhs.uk/news-blogs-events/news/new-partnership-signals-exciting-development-opportunity-community-pharmacists
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/our-work/new-nhs-education-contract
mailto:commissioning@hee.nhs.uk


  
Applications are open to a wide range of NHS staff and candidates may be in training or in a 
permanent position. Current fellowship projects include a broad and exciting variety of 
initiatives designed to improve patient care and maximise NHS resources.   
 
Full details about the programme and how to apply are available at: 
https://topol.hee.nhs.uk/digital-fellowships/ 
 
 
Have your say on the revised ARCP process - As the ARCP period draws to a close, we 
are encouraging trainees who have undertaken an ARCP to complete a short survey to help 
us understand experiences of the revised process during COVID-19 and the quality of 
information and resources provided. Feedback is vital to HEE’s Lessons Learned process, 
and will inform what we continue, what we discontinue, and where improvements can be 
made to the ARCP process going forward. The survey closes on 9 September. Have your 
say here 
 
Dental trainee redeployment experiences during COVID-19 - 176 Dental trainees were 
redeployed across the system during the COVID-19 Pandemic. Some have been frontline, 
some providing support in other ways. All have embraced health care sector positions that 
have allowed transferable skills to be utilised where there was need - providing care for 
patients and support for colleagues in roles such as: Family Liaison Officers at the 
Nightingale Hospital, COVID and non COVID wards in secondary care, supporting ICU 
teams, Primary Care Triple A and Urgent Dental Care services, National 111 triage, Contact 
Track and Trace and swabbing services to name but a few. In these short f ilms dental 
trainees share their experiences of taking on these challenges and how they have gained 
valuable knowledge for the future. 
 
Situational Judgement Tests from 2020 - Medical students / graduates sitting the 
Situational Judgement Test (SJT) in December 2020 and January 2021 will be accessing the 
SJT via a digital platform. A computer based SJT will be introduced as part of the application 
process for the UK Foundation Programme from 2021. An animation film has been 
developed which outlines what the SJT is, the options available for sitting the SJT and 
processes that need to be followed. For more information visit 
https://foundationprogramme.nhs.uk/  
 
 
We are making sure all professions have the training they need to make a difference:  
 
The Learning Hub – a quick reminder 
What is the Learning Hub? - The Learning Hub is a new digital platform that provides easy 
access to a wide range of resources that are pertinent to education and training in health 
and care. Organisations and users can contribute and share resources for those in health 
and care to access.  
 
What can the Learning Hub offer you? - As the Learning Hub is being designed based on 
users’ needs and developed using an agile, iterative approach new features are frequently 
being released in line with the original plan for the Learning Hub in its current Beta phase. 
This agile approach means users have access to and experience the benefits of new 
features as quickly as possible to provide a comprehensive learning experience.  
 
Learning Hub users can: 

• contribute digital resources including e-learning, video, audio, images, web links, 
documents and articles 

• search for, access and rate a resource 

https://topol.hee.nhs.uk/digital-fellowships/
https://poll.hee.nhs.uk/s/QXGN6Y/
https://poll.hee.nhs.uk/s/QXGN6Y/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lPjrrEI7hSA&list=PLrVQaAxyJE3ew0hRmmH2ay9vMLls8tMlZ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=VsxTlVQjE5s&feature=youtu.be
https://foundationprogramme.nhs.uk/


• report an inappropriate resource 
• access the resources and share them on social media and with colleagues. 

 
Make a contribution - If you or your organisation have resources to share and contribute to 
the platform please visit: https://learninghub.nhs.uk and select “Contribute a resource”.  You 
can sign in to the Learning Hub either using your e-Learning for Healthcare Hub username 
and password or by creating an account on the Learning Hub and using those details. 
 
Coming soon - The Learning Hub team is currently working on the development of 
catalogues, which will enable organisations to have their own area on the Learning Hub; 
offering a home page with branding capability and a place for resources to be made 
available under an organisation’s own identity. The first release of catalogues will be 
available soon and enhanced with more functionality over time in line with the Learning Hub 
roadmap. 
 
Take a look - Come and take a look at what the Learning Hub has to offer and how this 
could support your organisation in sharing learning resources: https://learninghub.nhs.uk. 
For more information about the Learning Hub follow us on Twitter: @HEE_TEL, 
visit: telblog.hee.nhs.uk to read blogs about our journey so far or visit: www.hee.nhs.uk/tel. 
 
New sessions for pharmacists available within the Educator Training Resource 
Programme - Health Education England e-Learning for Healthcare (HEE e-LfH) has worked 
with the HEE London and South East Pharmacy Team (working across London, Kent, 
Surrey and Sussex) to develop four new e-learning sessions, aimed at developing the 
knowledge and skills pharmacy educators require for supervising, assessing and evaluating 
pharmacy students in a variety of primary and secondary care settings.  Although primarily 
aimed for educators, the modules are also suitable for trainees on pharmacy programmes.  
 
The e-learning sessions include:  

• Introduction to supervised learning events (SLE) 

• Mini clinical evaluation exercise (MiniCEX) 

• Care based discussion (CBD) 
• Direct observation of practical skills (DOPS) 

 
Each e-learning session takes approximately 30 minutes to complete and includes videos 
and multiple-choice questions to test your knowledge.  You may choose to dip in and out of 
the sessions when it is convenient to you. 
 
These sessions complement the existing resources for pharmacy educators, which include:  

• MRCF (Medicines Related Consultation Framework)  

• Multi-Source Feedback (MSF) (Mini-TAB) 
• RITA (Record of In-service Training Assessment) 

 
The new e-learning sessions for pharmacists are part of the Educator Training Resource 
Programme, accessible via the Educator Hub and the 'Enhancing Learning Through 
Assessment' module.  
 
If you would like to know more about the programme, including how to access the e -learning 
sessions, visit: https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/educator-hub/.    
 
New Adverse Childhood Experiences programme now available - Health Education 
England e-Learning for Healthcare has added a new e-learning module on Adverse 
Childhood Experiences (ACEs) to its MindEd programme. 
 

https://learninghub.nhs.uk/
https://learninghub.nhs.uk/
https://telblog.hee.nhs.uk/
http://www.hee.nhs.uk/tel
https://www.e-lfh.org.uk/programmes/educator-hub/


This module is designed to deliver key knowledge and skills development for teachers and 
other professionals in schools. The three case study sessions are skills focussed and video 
rich, with blended learning support for workshop-based skills development. There are also 
information-packed knowledge sessions as a primer. 
 
The three sessions cover: 
• The science behind ACEs 
• Building resilience for children affected by ACEs 
• General classroom management. 
 
The sessions are freely available to access. A further three sessions will be added later in 
2020. 
 
MindEd is a free educational resource for mental health.  The variety of free resources aims 
to provide adults, across professions and organisations and including parents and carers, 
with the knowledge to support wellbeing, the understanding to identify young and older 
people at risk of a mental health condition and the confidence to act on their concern and, if 
needed, signpost to services that can help. 
 
For more information about MindEd visit: https://www.minded.org.uk/. 
 
ESCAPE-pain - using education and exercise to support people with chronic joint pain  
- HEE e-LfH has worked with ESCAPE-pain and the Health Innovation Network to develop 
two e-learning resources, aimed at helping healthcare professionals and exercise instructors 
understand the principles behind the ESCAPE-pain programme – facilitating group 
education and exercise sessions for people living with chronic joint pain and learning how 
the programme may be implemented in their organisation. 
 
There are two ESCAPE-pain programmes designed to support people living with chronic 
knee and hip pain, and people living with chronic back pain.   
 
The e-learning resources are aimed at: 

• helping interested providers determine how ESCAPE-pain may fit within their 
organisation and to begin the process towards implementation. 

• professionals who plan to deliver the programme and become ESCAPE-pain 
facilitators. 

  
Each e-learning session takes approximately 20-30 minutes to complete, with the aim of 
improving providers’ understanding of what the programme involves and to prepare for the 
facilitator training. 
 
If you would like to know more about the programme, including access details to the e -
learning sessions, please email the team at: hello@escape-pain.org for more information. 
 
 
We are supporting digital readiness across the workforce: 
 
Health Education England’s Connected Communities project would like your help! 
Research on career pathways in health and care informatics, undertaken by the Digital 
Readiness programme in 2019, recommended that further work was needed on defining 
what networking opportunities professional body’s and other organisations currently offer.  
HEE are seeking to rapidly understand the needs of health informatics professionals (bodies, 
groups and individuals) and how best to engage with them. We’d like to understand more 
about your participation and involvement in networks to help improve professional and 
service development in the future. To share your views please complete this survey. 

https://www.minded.org.uk/
mailto:hello@escape-pain.org
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/our-work/building-digital-ready-workforce/health-informatics-career-pathways-project
https://healtheducationyh.onlinesurveys.ac.uk/connected-communities


 
Regional Informatics Skills Development Networks (ISDNs) – Extending to new 
regions - The flourishing ISDNs in the North West and Yorkshire & Humber provide a wide 
range of learning, networking, sharing and accreditation resources to support informatics 
specialists and departments across those regions. Drawing on their expertise, we are jointly 
producing a toolkit, called ‘ISDN in a Box’, which will contain the basic resources to help the 
establishment of similar ISDNs in other regions.  
 
HEE will also provide tailored practical support such as limited initial funding for an in -region 
LSD coordinator and work closely with organisations such as the Faculty of Clinical 
Informatics and the Federation for Informatics Professionals to develop the professional 
landscape. We are initially targeting regions where there is an existing strong CIO/CCIO 
network or Finance SDN, and working with the NHSE Regional Directors, regional digital 
teams, Academic Health Science Networks and CSUs. 
 
For more information please contact  digitalreadiness@hee.nhs.uk. 
 
 
HEE NW REGIONAL TRAINING PROGRAMME MANAGEMENT UPDATE 

 
HEE NW’s Covid-19 update page  

https://www.nwpgmd.nhs.uk/covid-19-information  
 
HEE NW’s Lead Employer Covid-19 webpage including FAQs  
https://sharedservices.sthk.nhs.uk/coronavirus/ 

  
HEALTH AND WELLBEING UPDATE 
 
Opportunity for feedback on National Health and Wellbeing Offer - The COVID-19 

health and wellbeing programme team at NHSEI would like to understand more about the 

experiences of those using the national HWB offers and of those providing health and 

wellbeing support. Feedback can be provided via this link both from individuals who have 

accessed support from the national offers (apps, helplines etc.) and also feedback from 

those individuals in organisations who have been signposting to and implementing these 

offers for their staff. The feedback will enable the team to understand if and how the health 

and wellbeing support offers have helped individuals, aid programme evaluation and aid 

planning for the continuation of the national offer.  

 

New Guide | Seven ways to bounce back after COVID - A new guide has been published 

on Our NHS People, as part of the national Health & Wellbeing offer, focused on Reuniting 

as a team: Seven ways to bounce back after COVID. The guide will support leaders to: 

- Re-establish purpose, belonging and trust in your teams 
- Recover lost ground in terms of effective team functioning 
- Capture and build upon learning and innovation 

 

#Caring4NHSPeople webinar – The August monthly webinar focused on the People Plan: 

Looking after our people. Guest speakers included John Drew, Director of Staff Experience 

and Engagement, Dr Ronke Akerele, Director of Culture Transformation and Zoe Evans, 

Head of Staff Engagement. Slides, a recording of the session is available here. 

mailto:digitalreadiness@hee.nhs.uk
https://www.nwpgmd.nhs.uk/covid-19-information
https://sharedservices.sthk.nhs.uk/coronavirus/
https://people.nhs.uk/feedback/
https://people.nhs.uk/guides/aod-reuniting-as-a-team/
https://people.nhs.uk/guides/aod-reuniting-as-a-team/
http://horizonsnhs.com/caring4NHSpeople/


 

'Looking After Our People' hub launched – The hub has been launched for HR and OD 

professionals, leaders and managers across the NHS. This resource is for colleagues who 

have their own local people plans to research, design and implement,  organisational 

problems to solve, or initiatives requiring support from the People Directorate. Find out more. 

 

Support for NHS staff - Project5 is a not-for-profit, unique service to NHS staff. They have 

over 1,000 highly skilled and trained coaches, Psychologists, therapists etc, available to 

work with staff who are finding work hard, are sleeping less, are eating more, or showing the 

early signs of strain. Take a look at this offer which is free and open to all NHS staff . 

 

NHSBT request for convalescent plasma donation - NHS Blood and Transplant is 

urgently appealing for people to donate convalescent plasma. A successful trial will be an 

additional line of protection during any second wave of COVID-19.  NHSBT needs as many 

donors as possible to come forward now from the first wave of infections to enable as many 

donations as possible to be taken now.  The welcome decline in new infections means every 

potential donor is now even more valuable. Antibody levels are at their highest soon after 

recovery. A successful trial will enable convalescent plasma to be an additional line of 

protection during any second wave. 

If you’ve had coronavirus, please offer to donate by calling or 0300 123 23 23 or visiting 

www.nhsbt.nhs.uk An information poster is downloadable here. 

 

Related news: 

NHS People Plan audio version – An audio version of the NHS People Plan 2020/21 is 

now available. At approximately 90 minutes long, you can listen online or download to listen 

at your preferred speed in an audio player of choice. Listeners can read along with the online 

version of the NHS People Plan. 

 
 
FURTHER INFORMATION  
  
By following @NHS_HealthEdEng you can keep up to date with new information and 
resources as they are published. Most importantly are the notif ications of webinars being 
broadcast during the week.  
  
Right now, making sure we are communicating properly is obviously incredibly important. If 
there's any information you think is missing on HEE's webpages, please let us know by 
submitting your question to the HEE Q&A helpdesk.  
 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/looking-after-our-people/
https://www.project5.org/
https://www.nhsbt.nhs.uk/
https://www.nhsbt.nhs.uk/how-you-can-help/get-involved/download-digital-materials/convalescent-plasma-materials/
https://digital.leadershipacademy.nhs.uk/people-plan-audio/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/ournhspeople/online-version/
https://www.hee.nhs.uk/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-covid-19-information-trainees/frequently-asked-questions
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